Sent: 05 October 2014 21:29
To: Planning
Subject: Contact Form submission from article View/comment on planning application on www.cherwell.gov.uk
	Contact Form Submission

	Article
	View/comment on planning application (8938) 
	

	Name:
	Mrs Alison J Fox
	

	Address 1:
	Thatched Cottage
	

	Address 2:
	Lower Street
	

	Town:
	Islip
	

	Postcode:
	OX5 2SG
	

	Email address:
	
	

	Comments:
	Dear Sir/Madam I am writing with reference to planning case number 14/00204/DISC. I live in Islip and I am the parent of a 2 children who attend Dr South’s school in Islip and a 3rd child who will be starting at the school in the next 2 years. I wish to object to Chiltern Railways’ application for the discharge of planning condition 19 with respect to section E (Islip) of the railway upgrade, because the application from Chiltern includes no mitigation for noise or vibration along the cutting that separates the school from the railway. This is despite the fact that Chiltern are proposing sound barriers on both sides of the Kidlington Road and Bletchingdon Road bridges to protect local houses from noise. Noise and vibration can only have a negative effect on my children's ability to concentrate at school and thus there education. It would seem that Oxford City Council have found it necessary to not discharge condition 19 on there sections of line and has commissioned an independent assessment by the international engineering firm Arup. Arup have said that the Chiltern report is “incautious” and found that vibrations could be four times higher than Chiltern suggest. If Arup is right and the effects would be four times as great as suggested by Chiltern then there would be a very large impact on the school classrooms, also any increase in noise and vibration would, of course, be multiplied by the fact that Chiltern expect the line to become much busier with many more trains. I am thus very concerned that the analysis Chiltern has based its strategy on is flawed as it has not examined enough areas around the train line and I would like Cherwell District Council to consult Oxford City Council’s independent report from Arup Engineering before discharging condition 19. I would like Cherwell District Council to fully review this issue and make sure Chiltern comply fully with the conditions set down by the planning inspector and in good faith consider a further analysis of the school. I also hope that the Council will pay due attention to its responsibilities to the education of pupils in its schools when determining planning decisions. Yours Sincerely Mrs A. J.Fox 
	


